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 Vicar: The Rev’d Norma Fergusson.  Tel 01793 784338    
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Sunday 4th September 2022  Twelfth Sunday after Trinity 
 

www.shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk 

 

Please do not come into church if you think you 
may have symptoms of Covid 19. 

Please respect the concerns of others in the 
congregation. Hand sanitizer is available. 

 

Sunday 4th September 
 

Richard Fergusson is giving today’s online sermon. 
Watch on Facebook, YouTube or our website from 9am. 

 

9:00am Compton Beauchamp, St Swithun 
 Matins (BCP) 
9:30am Watchfield, St Thomas. 
 Matins (BCP) 
10:15am Shrivenham, St Andrew. 
 Family Service 
11:00am Ashbury, St Mary. 
 Morning Prayer 
3:00pm Longcot Methodist Chapel. 
 United Service 
 

Tuesday 
9:00am Morning Prayer. Live on Facebook 
 

Wednesday 
9:00am Morning Prayer. Live on Facebook 
9:15am Song and Stories Toddler Group 
 Shrivenham Methodist Church 
2:00pm Shrivenham, St Andrew & Facebook 
 ASK Afternoon Worship 
 followed by refreshments 
 

Thursday 
9:00am Matins (BCP). Live on Facebook 
10:00am Ashbury, St Mary & Facebook 
 Holy Communion 
3:00pm Cremation – Mavis Mattingly RIP 
6:30pm Benefice Choir Practice in St Andrew’s 
 

Friday 
9:00am Matins (BCP). Live on Facebook 
 

Saturday 
9:00am Children’s Clothes Exchange 
 St Andrew’s Church Shrivenham  
10:00am Café Inspire in Shrivenham School Hall 
 

Sunday 11th September 
9:30am Longcot, St Mary 
 Holy Communion 
9:30am Watchfield, St Thomas 
 Holy Communion by Extension (BCP) 
10:15am Shrivenham, St Andrew & Facebook 
 Holy Communion 
11:00am Ashbury, St Mary 
 Holy Communion 
12:30pm Shrivenham, St Andrew 
 Baptism 
3:00pm Watchfield, St Thomas 
 Benefice Sunday School 
5:30pm Shrivenham, St Andrew & Facebook 
 Compline and Benediction 
 

 

 

Rev’d Norma Fergusson is off duty from 
Tuesday 30th August until Wednesday 7th September. 

 

For pastoral emergencies please call 01793 783519. 
 

For other church enquiries please contact your 
local churchwarden or the Benefice Administrator. 

info@shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk 
 

 
 

Thank You from 
St Andrew’s 

 
 

The Bottle Tombola 
at Shrivenham 

Village Fete raised 
£1100 for general 

church funds. Thank 
you to everyone who 

donated bottles or 
bought tickets. 

 

The Coconut Shy 
and tower tours 

organised by the bell 
ringers raised £350 

for the 
St Andrew’s 

Restoration Fund. 
 

Thank you also to those who helped organise 
and run these activities on the day. 

 

 
 

Community Cycle of Prayer 
 

Please pray this week for all who live and work in 
Pound Piece in Ashbury, and Roman Way and 

Trajan Road in Shrivenham. 
 

 
 

Songs and Stories - Wednesday 7th September 
 

 
 

Action songs, nursery rhymes and stories for 
pre-school children and their carers. 

 

Every Wednesday (term-time only) at 9:15am (doors 
open 8:45am) in Shrivenham Methodist Church. 

 

 
 

Welcome  
 

Welcome to Rosie Willow Zak who was baptised at 
St James’ Bourton on Saturday 27th August, and 

Matilda May Brown who was baptised at St Andrew’s 
Shrivenham on Sunday 28th August. 
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Children’s Clothes Exchange 
Saturday 10th September from 9 – 11am 

St Andrew’s Church, Shrivenham 
 

You will find a good selection of children’s clothes (ages 
0-13). It is free and you can donate on the day. 

 You do not have to donate clothes to take some home. 
 

 
 

Café Inspire – Saturday 10th September 
10 – 11:30am in Shrivenham School Hall 

All ages welcome 
 

Chat or browse the newspapers. Toys, craft-based 
activities and a Wii to entertain younger visitors. 

Free tea, coffee and squash. 
Bacon rolls £1.50 and cakes 60p per slice. 

 

 
 

Benefice Sunday School – 11th September at 3pm 
St Thomas’ Church Watchfield 

followed by refreshments in the Village Hall 
 

 Drop your child off at 3pm, then come along at 4pm 
for a cuppa and cake while the children share 

what they have been doing. 
 

Parents who wish to stay for the whole time 
are welcome to do so. 

Open to all children aged 4 – 11 in the Benefice. 
 

 
 

OHCT Sponsored Ride and Stride 
Saturday 10th September 

 

 

 

This annual event raises much needed funds for the 
Oxfordshire Historic Churches Trust and our local 

churches, most of which have received generous grants 
from OHCT towards projects including bell restorations 

and the installation of kitchen and toilet facilities. 
 

Participants are sponsored to walk or cycle around a 
number of churches and can nominate their own church 

to receive 50% of all the money they raise. 
 

The Shrivenham bellringers have organised a circular 
walk of just under 5 miles from Buscot Church, visiting 

Inglesham and Lechlade with either a picnic or pub 
lunch, and you are welcome to join them. For more 

information and sponsor forms contact Tony Crabtree 
tony.crabtree@talktalk.net  or  01793 784064. 

 

If you can’t come along, maybe you could sponsor 
someone who is going or volunteer to be a welcomer in 

your church (and get sponsored for that!)? 
For St Andrew’s, please sign up on the list at the back of 

the church; for St Swithun’s please contact 
Joanna Lambert jrjlambert@aol.com or 07990 898 175; 
for other churches please contact the churchwarden or 

local Ride and Stride organiser. Thank you. 
 

 
 

Congratulations 
 

to Maxine Curtis and James Burge who were married 
at St Mary’s Ashbury on Saturday 20th August. 

 

 

Baby and Toddler Group 
Restarts on Thursday 22nd September 

 
The Group meets in St Andrew's Church Shrivenham 

every Thursday (term-time only) from 9 - 10:45am. 
 

All parents and carers with pre-school children are 
welcome, but please remember that you are at all times 

responsible for the children you bring along. 
 

Refreshments are provided along with 
snacks for the children. 

 

The group is run entirely by volunteers and there is 
no charge to attend, but a minimum donation of £1 

towards costs would be appreciated. 
 

More information from Jane Hollick on 07779 656 767 
 

 
  

Wednesday Study Groups 
  

The morning and evening study groups will restart on 
Wednesday 14th September, meeting at 7pm in 

St Andrew’s Church to watch the film ‘The Way’ 
starring Martin Sheen and James Nesbitt, about a group 

of pilgrims on their way to Santiago de Compostela. 
  
  

The study groups will then look at ‘The Long Road to 
Heaven’ by Tim Heaton, which is based on that film. 
The morning group meets at 10:30am via Zoom; the 

other group meets at St Andrew’s Vicarage at 7:30pm. 
  

All are welcome to come along to the film, even if you 
don’t plan to join one of the study groups. 

  
Please contact Norma for more information. 

vicar@shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk 
  

 
  

Hymns and Pimms at St Mary’s Ashbury 
  

Sunday 18th September at 5:30pm 
  

 
  

Before the summer is over, join us for a special Songs 
of Praise where we can enjoy singing some of our 

favourite hymns as well as a glass (or two!) of Pimms. 
  

What would you like to sing? We would love to know 
both the hymn and the story behind it. The Benefice 

Choir will join us to lead the singing. 
Please contact Norma by 14th September to help us 

devise the programme. 
vicar@shrivenhamandashbury.co.uk 
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